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ANOTHER HEALTH CAMP IN PAKISTAN …….                     
It was with great pleasure we presented Rotarian and Chairman of the Jad-o-
Jehad Foundation Numan Rasul with a “big cheque” for $2000 to support    
another Health and Physio Camp in Pakistan.  The camp will be organized by 
the Foundation and will see hundreds of patients provided with free medicines 
health screening by doctors and physiotherapists in remote areas of Pakistan. 
Even though Numan is not travelling to Pakistan this time he does lots of the 
pre-planning and will be involved in the organisation of the camp which is the 
third to be 
held this year.  
Our Club is 
proud to be a 
sponsor of 
such a worthy 
cause. 

Numan (right) 
is pictured 
here with                  
International  
Director Terry 
Evans. 



 

 FROM CLUB ASSEMBLY …. 

• President Reg led a discussion about the management structures of our Club, 
detailing the role of directors and their committees.  Reg also advised in his 
second year of Presidency that there would be a new Club Administration 
Committee which will be coordinated by Rotarian George Toepfer. Members  
can opt into one or more of the five committees for the 2024/25 Rotary Year. 

•  There will be a Changeover Meeting on 27th June at which the Annual  and  
Financial Reports will be presented to the membership.  The 2024/25 Board 
will be the same as this year.  The new district Governor will be our guest at 
the meeting. 

• Funds raised in the first fortnight of trading at the Rotary Bookshop in the 
Shoreline Plaza will be put to good use soon. Bookshop Coordinator Terry   
Evans has been in touch with the Clarence City Council to seek permission to    
provide a defibrillator at the Meehan Range Mountain Bike Park.  The Club will 
purchase the machine at a cost of $2600 and the CCC will install and maintain 
the defibrillator at an appropriate site.  Signage acknowledging our Club will 
also be installed. 

•  It was agreed by the membership that our Club will support Jack Beard who has 
been selected in an underage Tasmanian Touch Football Team to compete in a 
national tournament later this year.  Jack lives in Howrah and attends a local 
school.   He will be invited to join us at a Club meeting to hear about his selection 
soon. 

•  Our Club will also apply for a District Grant to help support the development of 
an outdoor garden at the Women’s Prison. Rotarian Bob Hardy will coordinate the 
project. 

• Last week on Wednesday June 12th our Club had its 48th Birthday.  It was       
decided that in two years time we will celebrate the 50th in grand style.  Club    
Administration Coordinator George is seeking suggestions from members about 
the planning of this milestone event. 

•Treasurer Gayle gave us some information about “The Bowl” in which members 
put their loose change at each Thursday’s meetings. By the end of the year we 
usually raise approximately $250 which is then donated to Aust. Rotary Health. 



 

 

ACKNOWLEDGEMENT OF COUNTRY …… 

 “We acknowledge and pay respect to the Tasmanian  Aboriginal  people as the      
traditional and original owners and continuing custodians of this land on 
which we gather and acknowledge Elders – past and present of 
Lutruwita". 

HERE AND THERE ….. 

• Confirming that the Changeover Lunch being held at the Tasmania Golf Club on 
Sunday 30 June 2024 at 12.30pm will be a 2 Course ‘Christmas in July’ menu for 
$39 each.  Drinks at bar prices.  It is a PARTNERS event and please let Shirin Pickett 
know by contacting her either by Email: smp@internode.on.net or   
Mobile: 0466790991 to confirm that you (and your partner) are 
attending by Tuesday 25 June 2024. 

• Rotarian Leeanne Benson accompanied Pres. Reg to Howrah      
Primary School to discuss the possibility of erecting a Rotary Peace 
Pole in the school playground.  The Principal Sue Bullen and six      
student leaders were very enthusiastic about the proposal and the 
students are now helping to decide the four languages that will carry 
the Peace Message on each face of the pole.  Leeanne will             
coordinate this project. 

•Bookshop Boss Terry is off to the Cook Islands soon so Bob Hardy 
will take over management of the shop in Terry’s absence. 

• RAFFLE WINNERS: Yes! For the umpteenth time this year Shirin Pickett has 

done it again, winning the white wine .  Terry Evans was also gleeful about his 

prize too.                                                                                                                 

JUNE CELEBRATIONS …. 

Birthdays                                           Wedding Anniversaries 

1st Peter Allanby                                          18th Susie & Tony Watton 

26th  Ken Kerrison 

29th  David Taylor 

mailto:smp@internode.on.net


 

 
DIARY OF EVENTS …   

JUNE 

Wed. 12th  Coffee Club  Local Grocer Cambridge Park  11.30 am. 

Thurs. 13th  Steven Wright “Behind the Badge” talk. 

Thurs. 20th  Brett Morris  -  “Can We Predict Share Market Crashes?”  

Thurs. 27th  ***CHANGEOVER MEETING***  

Fri.  28th  Friday Drinks @ the BYC from 5.00 pm. 

Sun. 30th     Changeover Lunch.  Tasmania Golf Club  12.30 pm. 

JULY 

Thurs. 4th  TBA 

Wed. 10th   Coffee Club  Local Grocer Cambridge Park  11.30 am. 

Thurs. 11th   Aimon Jafri  - Tas Multicultural Community 

Thurs. 18th   Matt Cocker   -  The “New” Hobart Airport. 

Date Greeter/Chair Registration Duty Officers 

13th June George Karin & Deb Rob & Richard 

20th June Sue Numan & Raza Peter L & Ishwari 

27th June Reg Jill & Sue M Ken & David H 

DUTY ROSTER 


